Arts, Culture, Heritage, Gaeilge & Libraries SPC
          Working Group Meeting 4th March 2015 (8 am) – Glashaus
Report.
Attended

	Cllr D Richardson (Chair)
	

	Cllr B Bonner
	

	Cllr N Coules
	

	Cllr. B Leech
	

	Cllr F. Timmons
	

	
	


Officials present:
Mr F Nevin, Director of Services
Ms O Scannell – Arts Officer
Apologies:  Cllr F Warfield. Mr P O’Caoimhnaigh.
	The meeting was Chaired by Cllr D Richardson.

	FN opened the meeting and confirmed that the meeting has been agreed at the SPC on 4th February to discuss the eligibility for, and level of arts grants payable under the Scheme. Noted that the 2015 budget is €20K.


	1. Eligibility :

OS outlined the current eligibility criteria for the scheme and requested that clarity be incorporated on qualification for events in/out of the County. Following a discussion to which all contributed the following amended wording was agreed for recommendation to full Council :

“The scheme will primarily grant aid groups based and performing in the County but also performing at events outside the County. Groups performing in, but not based, in the County will also be eligible to apply for support under the Scheme..

	

	

	

	2. Level of grant aid.

OS confirmed that the current level of grant aid is capped at €650 but this has had to be exceeded on a number of cases. She also outlined the “rolling” nature of grant applications. Following a discussion to which all contributed the following was agreed for recommendation to full Council :

· That 25% (€5,000) be set aside for larger grants for events – applications to be invited on a once off annual basis. (Individual max grant €1,000).
· That the remainder of the budget be retained for smaller community based events as per current practice

· Building on the advertising of the larger grants the overall scheme to be promoted to ensure wider awareness and take up of the grants.



	3. Board of Rua Red.
FN brought to the attention of the members that the SPC should be represented on the Board. The constitution of same and nominations will be discussed and agreed at the next SPC. 

	The meeting concluded at 8.50 am.


